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PRESIDENT’S PIECE 
A year has passed since I came to the chair, and in that time our Club has gone from strength to strength, with several new 

members, and more in the pipeline. 

Also in the past year our finances have improved to the point that we are now in a very good position. The interest in the Club 

by our members is such that some of the positions for our committee and volunteer slots have been filled by our younger and 

newer members, new blood never hurt any club, and I wish them well in their new positions!  I have enjoyed my year as your 

President with many activity's to indulge in, the meeting of new people and the friendship shown to all. I would like to see as 

many of our members come along to the A G M as possible when I will  thank these members for their part in running the Club. 

Thank you and stay safe and well. 

 
 Regards and Thanks  
President Ray Fitzgerald 
 
Guest Speaker 
Our speaker for February was Lyn Hosfall and the topic was ‘Understanding Dementia’. Lyn is a Dementia Consultant with 
Alzheimer’s Australia which started in1983. Its aim is to support and help the public and raise awareness of dementia. 
 Dementia is a progressive decline in normal functioning and is a normal part of the ageing process. There are 100 types of 
dementia and numbers of cases diagnosed are increasing dramatically. In 2011, 69,000 cases were diagnosed. This is a huge issue 
and the effect on future Government Policy will be of great concern. 
Alzheimer’s Australia works in counselling, support, awareness raising and providing information. They produce a series of Help 
Sheets that can be obtained from   www.altzeimers.org.au 
       Dorothy Crothers. 

 

   SECRETARY’S SCRIBBLES 
In this month’s Probe, Members only version, you will find a set of minutes for last year’s AGM and a set of minutes 
for February’s General Meeting together with the financial statement for the month of February. These will NOT be 
read out at the appropriate meetings however will be moved for confirmation. 
Also in the same version you will find a form to be filled in to enable the Tours and Travel Committee to provide us 
with the sort of options we really want to have available this coming year. Please take the time to complete this and 
return it to Ailsa Coghlan or Collin Adams by hand, post or email ! 
 
PLEASE GIVE CAREFUL CONSIDERATION TO ATTENDING THE SPECIAL TALK BY TISH LEES AT THE 
BENDIGO CLUB ON SAT 14TH APRIL.WE ARE LIMITED TO ONLY 90 SEATS SO GIVE ERN HOLLAND A 
RING AND BOOK YOUR SEAT(S) NOW!  FULL DETAILS CAN BE FOUND ON THE NEXT PAGE OF THIS 
PROBE. 
 
Membership Rule 3, c, iii states: 

Non Active Membership may be conferred by the Management Committee upon a member who 
because of illness or a physical disability has been granted leave of absence by the Club, such members 
shall not be included in the member number of the Club during that period of absence. Non-financial 
membership may be granted to Non Active Members, no maximum number of such members being 
applicable. 

Any member, including those previously in this category, who would like to be considered for the above 
category for the Probus year 2012-2013 please contact the Secretary AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. 
 
 

http://www.altzeimers.org.au/


MORNING COFFEE AND CHAT GROUP   
 Next will be Thursday 15h March at the Beechworth Bakery 10.30am All members, partners and friends welcome! 
Come and join the laughter and chatter!!   
 
LUNCHEON FOR MEMBERS, PARTNERS AND FRIENDS. 
 Luncheon after the March meeting (approx. 12.30pm) will be held at The Foundry Arms, Golden Square. All 
members and their partners are encouraged to attend. If you are not a regular and intend attending then please ring 
Dorothy 54432642 likewise regular attendees who will not be attending, so that reasonably correct numbers can be 
booked for. 
  
LONERS GROUP   
Those members (and that includes ladies and widows of members) on their own are invited to join the regulars for 
dinner at the Bendigo Club every Thursday at 6pm. Table is booked in either Arthur Eaton or Ian Bennett’s name. 
Give Arthur or Ian a ring if you intend joining any week to give it a try!  They are a great crowd with a raffle 
prizewinning reputation   
 
SUNDAY BREAKFAST: Again due to popular demand put Sunday 6th May  9 a.m. in your diary for a $12 a 
head Full Buffet Breakfast at The All Seasons, McIvor Road.  No excuses as this gives you PLENTY notice   
(Please note the email version of this had the WRONG date) 
  
COMPUTING WORKSHOP & COMPUTING FOR RAW BEGINERS: In recess until late March. Mike is 
still available for computer help if needed, just contact him. 
  
ATTENDANCE FIGURES: 
2010   Jan 35;   Feb 43;   Mar 38;   Apr 34;  May 45;  Jun 44;  Jul 47;  Aug 43;  Sep 46;  Oct 52;  Nov 51.        
2011   Jan 43;   Feb 52;   Mar 50;   Apr 46;  May  50; Jun 54;  Jul 48;  Aug 45;  Sep 59;  Oct 53;  Nov 53.  
2012   Jan 52;   Feb 52; 
                                              LETS MAKE MARCH SIXTY +   !!!!!!!!! 

BIRTHDAYS:  Have a great day! 
MARCH     APRIL 
2nd Peter Randall   4th Bob Chenery 
17th  John Sanderson   8th Ian Bennett 
23rd Ray Fitzgerald   13th Len Roy 
25th Jim Aitken   20th Tom Iser  

23rd Geoff Biles  
29th Warren Winzar 

    **************** 

SICK LIST: Our thoughts and prayers are with those members not enjoying the best of health, 
and we wish them a speedy recovery 

                                                   * * * * * * * * * * *  

                                                “Lonely for my Land”.  
Saturday 14

th
 April 7.15 for 7.30 p.m. at The Bendigo Club  

Come and hear gifted speaker and author, Tish Lees. She gives a 
fascinating story of her life and times on a Pilbara property prior to the 
domination by massive industrial development and the second largest 
DWT port in Australia – which was built on their property. Her family 
owned the property from 1929 until 1966 and ran it as a sheep station. 
 

Entry will be by gold coin donation at the door, however Members are invited to have a meal beforehand at the 
Club, orders available from 5.30pm, at own cost. Further names for both the talk and the meal will be taken at 
March meeting. This is a Probus Club of Bendigo event organised by our Guest Speaker Organiser, Ern, who 
just could not fit Tish in at one of our meetings! Friends, partners and other Probians most welcome. 
The Irish have solved their own fuel problems. 
They imported 50 million tonnes of sand from the Arabs and they're going to drill for their own oil. 
 
Two lrishmen are hammering floorboards down in a house.  
Paddy picks up a nail, realises it's upside down & throws it away.  
He carries on doing this until Murphy says, "Why are you throwing them away?"  
"Because they're upside down," says Paddy.  
"You daft prat," replies Murphy, "save 'em for the ceiling!!" 



 
MINUTES OF THE 289th GENERAL MEETING OF THE PROBUS CLUB OF BENDIGO Inc. HELD AT 

THE BENDIGO MASONIC CENTRE WEDNESDAY 15th February 2012  
The General Meeting was opened at 10am by President RAY FITZGERALD in the chair. VP Noel Bruhn Acting Secretary 

 

ATTENDANCE & APOLOGIES: A total of 49 members and 3 guests (J Lindsay, D Wright, B Pelley) attended & were welcomed by Pres. Ray. Apologies were 

recorded from 34 members: J.Aitken, I.Bennett, C.Bird, P.Brooks,,M.Caulfield,  N.Christie, B.Clemens, A.Cowling, N.Dack, I.Deanm, A.Fisher, J.Fitzgerald,  

N.Gillies, B. Hall, J.Hardy, Z.Hughes, J & M.McDonald,  R.Michell, I.Nixon, B.O’Brien, G.Osborne, R.Pollock, K.Proud, L.Roy, A.Ryall, J.Sanderson, 

J.Stephens, L.Stork, C.Thomson, R.Twitt, J.Wallace, M & D.Watt, M.Powrie .   

CONFIRMATION: The minutes of the preceding meeting were confirmed as distributed. Moved by the Act. Secretary, seconded by D. Ridge, Carried.  

MATTERS ARISING: Nil 

CORRESPONDENCE:  

IN: 
a. Four newsletters from other clubs. 

b. Probus South Pacific Ltd (PSPL) saying they are moving to larger offices but still in Parramatta. 

c. PSPL email saying new model constitution for Vic Incorporated Clubs now available on request however further changes expected later this year.   

d. Three Applications for membership.           

OUT: 
a. Three letters to visitors to our club last meeting who did not at that time fill in applications to join. 

b. Two letters to three other potential new members inviting to next meeting etc. 

c. PSPL requesting copy of new model rules. 

d. Rotary Down Under Supplies, order for goods required for AGM and April Mtg 

. 

 
The correspondence was received & approved. Moved by the Acting Secretary seconded by Ern Holland. Carried. 
  

MATTERS ARISING: Nil 
 

REPORTS:  

Treasurer’s Report: DON RIDGE reported on the financial statement from 1st January to 31st January 2012 as follows:  
General Account: (Total Receipts $383.00) (Total Expenditure $342.50) Account Balance $2005.84  

Tours / Activities: (Total Receipts Nil) (Total Expenditure Nil) Account Balance $2464.87  
Cash at Bank – Cheque a/c $1720.71 Deposit a/c 2750.00  
The financial report as distributed was received and approved. Moved by the Treasurer, seconded Fay Himsworth, carried.  

 
Welfare Officer: Peter Randall gave an update on those of our members currently on the sick list, Rob Watkins in particular is struggling.  

 
President Ray: Nil. 
 
Members Luncheon Dorothy Crothers reported that the last luncheon had a good attendance. Next month the luncheon will be at the Foundry Arms.  

 
Loners Group ARTHUR EATON invited any single member to join their group for dinner at The Bendigo Club every Thursday at 6.00pm. 
 

Computing Workshop/Probe/Website Nil.  
 

Coffee/Chat Group and Badger  Nil 
 
Tours/Trips Report ARTHUR EATON reported on Trips & Entertainment for the coming months. Full details in Probe.  Arthur moved "that all tours, Trips & 
Entertainment details as listed in the Club’s monthly "Probe" publication be accepted as authorized by the membership". Seconded by Bill Redmond, carried.  

 
President Ray thanked all those giving reports.  
 

GENERAL BUSINESS  
1 Acting Secretary Noel Bruhn introduced the two new members to be inducted. Jeanette Clark and Angela Lawson. President Ray inducted both and 

welcomed to our Club. Both ladies responded. 

2 Acting Secretary:  I am pleased to announce that we have received nominations for all the executive and committee positions and further have received 
names of volunteers for all the other slots requiring filling. The time for nominations is now closed. There are no double contenders for any position so 
voting will not be necessary at the AGM 

3 Acting Secretary: You have all received notice of the AGM on 21st March and I ask that all members please be seated by 10am so that proceedings can 
get under way promptly. 
 . 

   
STEWARDS:  Jillian Adams, Barry Coghlan, Arthur Eaton, Kath Holland, Rupert Reynolds 
  

 

CLOSE: There being no further business, President RAY declared the meeting closed at 10-45 am.  

 

 

 

CONFIRMED…………………………………………………….President 21st March  2012 
 

 

 

 

 



PROBUS CLUB OF BENDIGO Inc 
FINANCIAL TRANSACTIONS FOR PERIOD:  1 to 29 FEBRUARY  2012 

GENERAL FUNDS 
 

                            Receipts 
Subscriptions                              $ 140-00 
Attendance Fees                            260-00 
Bank Interest                                      
Donations.                                         
Bowls                                    
Computing Workshop                       
Recoveries:- 
      Badges, Brooches, Pins                  
    
 
 
 
                                                    
 
                                                      $  400-00 

                      Expenditure 
Venue Hire                                       $      71-00                     
Meeting Catering                                   104-00 
Printing, Stationery                                    5-00 
Postal                58-25  
Affiliations and Insurances                
Consumer Affairs  
Media Notices                                        257-40 
 Badges,Brooches,Bars, Pins,Medals       70-15  
Computer Hard and Soft Ware          
Web Site                                            
Bowls  
Computing Workshops                              
Probus Mugs & Pens 
Bank Charges                                                                                                   
Miscellaneous                                           27-50                                   
                                                            $  593-30       

   Operating Surplus  (Deficiency) :- for Period  ($ 193-30)      for Year to Date $ 267-30 

  
 
TOURS AND ACTIVITIES FUNDS 
 

                          Receipts 
   
         Bacchus Marsh Trip   $250-00                         

                   Expenditure 
 

Bacchus Marsh Trip  $ 250-00             

 Operating Surplus  (Deficiency) :- for Period  ($ 0-00)   for Year to Date ($ 267-05)  
 
                              FUND BALANCES AS AT:-  Close 29 February 2012  
General 
                Balance brought forward 1/3/2011;         $  1,545-24 

                Surplus (Deficiency) to date;          267-30                      $ 1,812-54 
Tours & Activities 

                Balance brought forward 1/3/10              $  2,731-92                      
                Surplus (Deficiency) to date;                        ( 267-05)                    $ 2,464-87                      
                                                                                      
                                                                                  Total Funds Available    $ 4,277-41 
  
These funds are represented by:- 
                                                   Cash at Bank - Cheque a/c      3005717       $ 1,527-41  
                                                   Cash at Bank - Deposit a/c  140993049       $ 2,750-00 
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MINUTES OF THE 26th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE PROBUS CLUB OF BENDIGO Inc. HELD AT 

THE MASONIC CENTRE, McIVOR ROAD, BENDIGO ON WEDNESDAY 16th MARCH 2011  

The meeting was declared open at 11-05 am, by President ERN HOLLAND in the chair. All members present were welcomed.  

Attendance & Apologies: A total of 51 members were in attendance. Apologies were received from (10) members: J. Aitken; A. Ryall; M. 

McDonald; J. McDonald; N. Dack; R Twitt; B. Clemens; L. Wallace; R. Watkins and C. Bird.  

Confirmation: The minutes of the preceding Annual General Meeting were read and confirmed on the motion of MIKE WATT and seconded 

by JOHN HARDY (Carried).  

Annual Report: President ERN HOLLAND presented his Presidential Annual Report in which he expressed thanks and appreciation to all 

members in each of their roles. Moved by PETER RANDALL and seconded by JOHN HARDY "That the President's Report be Received" 

Carried with acclamation.  

Annual Financial Statement: Treasurer  DON RIDGE presented his audited Financial Report (copy attached) and thanked KEN COLES as 

Auditor. Moved by DON RIDGE and seconded by NOEL BRUHN "that the Financial Statement of Income and Expenditure for the year ending 

28th February 2011 be received" (Carried).  

Following the satisfactory explanation of several questions to items, DON RIDGE moved "That the Financial Statement of Income and 

Expenditure for the year ended 28th February 2011 be adopted". Seconded by ARTHUR EATON (Carried).  

Election of Executive Officers and Committee Members:  

President ERN HOLLAND declared all positions vacant and announced that as there was only one nomination received for President; that 

being RAY FITZGERALD and that there was no dissension; ERN declared RAY FITZGERALD Club President for the ensuing year .... 

applause. .  

President ERN explained that the nominations for Executive Office Bearer positions did not exceed the number of vacancies therefore no 

election is necessary and declared appointed the following as Executive Office Bearers:-  

Immediate Past President.  ....................... ……..ERN HOLLAND  

Vice President……………………..………   ….NOEL BRUHN  

Treasurer.... ........................ …………………….DON RIDGE  

Secretary  ........................... …………………….MIKE WATT  

Pres. ERN explained that for similar reasons; no election is necessary for the filling of Committee vacancies. The following members were 

declared appointed to the Committee: JILLIAN ADAMS; BOB CHENERY; KEN CROUCH; BARRY HARGRAVE and GEORGE 

HIMSWORTH . (Applause).  

Pres Ern reminded members that the committee also included (where applicable) Ex officio Committee members in the persons of:- Welfare 

Officer; Bowls Manager; "Probe" Editor and Guest Speaker Organizer.  

Proposed Fees & Subscriptions: Treasurer DON RIDGE stated that in agreement with the past committee's unanimous recommendation he 

moved "That the following Fees and Subscriptions for 2011/2012 be approved by the meeting".  

 That is:- Joining Fee (Once only) & Nomination Fee (once only) .................................. NIL  

 Annual Subscription (Single) ................................................................... $ 35  

 Annual Subscription (Member + Spouse/Partner)  ..................................... $ 50  

 Per meeting Attendance Fee  .................................................................... $ 5  

Seconded by BRUCE MICHELSEN (Carried).  

Election of Auditor: One nomination received .... Moved by MIKE WATT and seconded by CLIFF BINKS "That KEN COLES be 

elected as Auditor”{Carried).  
Election of Public Officer: Moved by PETER RANDALL and seconded by KEN COLES "That BRlAN McGRATH be elected as Public 

Officer" (Carried).  

Positions Unfilled:-Pres. Ern ruled that the positions of "Badger" & "Assistant Tour Officer" be decided by the new committee.  

General Business:  

 Pres ERN expressed his special thanks to those members who were appointed to office, and hoped that the Club membership would 

grow to join our meetings and enjoy ARTHUR EATON'S tours.  

 MIKE WATT moved and PETER RANDALL seconded "that the Club's Standing Orders Nos. 8 & 9 be confirmed" (Carried)  

 Special appreciation for the past work done over the years by President Em Holland and Secretary Bob Chenery was expressed 

by Mike Watt and supported by Arthur Eaton and Cliff Binks ..  

Pres. ERN reminded members the times of meetings:-  

 8-45 am       Committee to set up furniture for each monthly meeting  

  9 am  Schedule start of Committee Meeting  

  10 am  Schedule start of each monthly meeting.  

  Noon  Schedule latest finish time.  

CLOSE: 

Pres. ERN HOLLAND declared the 2011 Annual Meeting closed at 11-45am.  

 

 

 Confirmed  ..................... ……………….(President) 21st March 2012  
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MINUTES OF THE 26th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE PROBUS CLUB OF BENDIGO Inc. HELD AT 

THE MASONIC CENTRE, McIVOR ROAD, BENDIGO ON WEDNESDAY 16th MARCH 2011  

 
 

  

 

 



 

Probus Club Of  Bendigo Inc.    Tours & Travel Committee 

WE ARE  ASKING FOR YOUR INPUT FOR THE PROGRAMME 
CONSIDERATIONS FOR 2012 – 2013 

COULD YOU PLEASE TAKE A FEW MINUTES TO ANSWER THESE 
QUESTIONS AND RETURN TO AILSA COGHLAN POST OFFICE BOX 288 
STRATHDALE 3550 

ailsabarrycoghlan@gmail.com     Or     colin.adams7@bigpond.com 
 

PLEASE CIRCLE TOURS YOU ARE INTERESTED IN AND WRITE IN SUGGESTIONS FOR 

OTHER DESTINATIONS ! 

Duration of trips :  ½ -1 Day  1-3 Days   5-7 Days Longer 

Within:       Victoria           Interstate           Overseas 

Travel by:    Coach   Train    Plane   Ship 

On Day trips would you prefer:   Catering   Bring Your  Own 

SUGGESTED TRIPS TO BE CONSIDERED 

LOCAL: Grampians – Spring :  Ballarat - Begonia Festival :  Bright – Autumn 2013 

Echuca Air Show :   Macedon Tour – Clive Stoneman :  Daylesford  : Seymour Area (Puckapunyal 

- Keresdale Railway )  :  Jewish Museum  :  Yarra River Boat Trip : Werribee Park :  Werribee Zoo  

:  Theatre – Matinee sessions of live shows :  

Live Show Telecast 

Others…………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

INTERSTATE…………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

OVERSEAS…………………………………………………………………………………..

……………………………………………………………………………………………….…

…………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
VERY IMPORTANT All members need to update their MEDICAL RECORDS and carry this 

information with them on all Probus outings THANKYOU ! 

 

 

mailto:colin.adams7@bigpond.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Garden Group (Expressions of Interest) 

Quite a number of members have indicated that they have an interest in gardening yet to date we have done nothing to satisfy 
these green thumbs!  Why not give consideration to forming a small group that could meet regularly (weekly, fortnightly or even 
monthly whatever the majority would like) where topics concerning gardening, your garden or someone else’s garden, or visit to a 
garden or visit to a nursery or whatever takes the fancy is organised.  Any member who would be interested in joining this group 
please give your name to the Secretary Mike Watt as soon as possible. You can phone 54493925,  email mjwatt@dodo.com.au or 
even write to him at PO Box 1379, Bendigo 3552 . A sheet will also be available for names at the March meeting. 

Walking for Pleasure and Fitness Group (Expressions of Interest) 

A gentle walk round Lake Weroona once a week with friends in Probus followed by a nice coffee and chat at the Boardwalk Café 
would not only give you something to look forward to but would also help to keep those joints moving, heart beating and lungs 
functioning!  Why not give consideration to forming a small group that could meet regularly, once per week seems a good idea.   
Any member who would be interested in joining this group please give your name to the Secretary Mike Watt as soon as possible. 
You can phone 54493925,  email mjwatt@dodo.com.au or even write to him at PO Box 1379, Bendigo 3552 . PLEASE LET HIM 
KNOW WHETHER MORNING OR AFTERNOON OR BOTH SUIT YOU,  LIKEWISE ANY DAY OF THE WEEK THAT 
WOULD NOT BE SUITABLE TO YOU. A sheet will also be available for names at the March meeting. 

Photographic Competition  

Members are invited to submit photographs in either or both of two categories with a magnificent prize for the best in each 
category. The categories are GRANDCHILDREN and the other HOLIDAYS. Photographs should have been taken in the last 4 
months and have been taken by the member or member’s spouse/partner. Entries should be in the hands of the Secretary no later 
than Friday 4th May and winners will be announced at the May General Meeting. Photographs can be in print form of any 
size or can be submitted in digital format by email, preferably jpeg (jpg). They can be either colour or black/white. To avoid 
damage to the photos members are asked to hand to the Secretary rather than post or of course send as an attachment by email. 
Photo prints will be returned to members at the end of the competition. Photos can be handed to the Secretary at either the March 
or April General Meetings. 

Due to a cancellation there are 2 PLACES available on the trip below, Enquiries to:  Arthur Eaton Phone: 5443 9162 

COMBINED TOUR – SPRING GULLY PROBUS – PROBUS CLUB OF BENDIGO 
TRIP TO BACCHUS MARSH – THURSDAY 15TH MARCH, 2012   
Depart: 8.45am. From: Strathdale Community Ctre Car Park Crook St. Return home: 5.30pm Approx. 
Cost: $25/person. Includes: Coach Fare, Morning Tea, and a Picnic Lunch. Tea, Coffee, soft drinks and 
fruit will also be supplied.    Note: The price reduction to $25/person 
A Local Guide: will join the Coach and take us to see some of the many interesting sights of the area and 
the town, and tell us stories of the past. 
 

FROM OTHER CLUBS: 

White Hills: Central Australia Red Centre Tour, 29th  July to 11th August  2012.  ($2595 – deposit $200)  Contact 
Heather Smith – 54496239 (Brochure available) 

Spring Gully: Expressions of interest Bus Tour New Zealand 2012. Contact Margaret Jenkins 5443 7256 

 

Paddy's in jail. The Guard looks in his cell and see's him hanging by his feet.  
"What are you doing?" he asks.  
"Hanging myself," Paddy replies.  

"It should be round your neck," says the guard.  
"I tried that," says Paddy, "but I couldn't breathe." 

 

PACIFIC ISLAND CRUISE 

The six Probians who ventured forth on the Princess Cruises 14 night  Pacific Islands Cruise had a wonderful time, 
enjoying EVERY minute. Weather was basically kind, a couple of days with showers, several hot and humid but all 
quite OK. The food was out of this world as was the onboard entertainment. For those who are getting beyond the 
early mornings and case packing/unpacking associated with some coach tours this was heaven on a stick !!!!  I 
personally took my mobility scooter which allowed me the complete freedom of getting about onboard as, when 
and where I wished. When in port I was able to use it ashore. All in all we can recommend this type of trip and 
Denise and I are seriously contemplating booking the 13 night cruise from Melbourne round both islands of New 
Zealand  (we did this one in 2010 and had a ball) departing on the 28th December so guaranteed a fabulous New 
Years Eve celebration!!  Will suggest to the new travel and tours committee they open it up to all members!! 

Mike.    

 

mailto:mjwatt@dodo.com.au
mailto:mjwatt@dodo.com.au


Items for the next PROBE must be submitted to the Editor no later than:  

Friday 30th March 2012 
 

Mike Watt Ph 5449 3925 or email mjwatt@dodo.com.au 

NEXT MORNING COFFEE AND CHAT GROUP   
Thursday 15th March at the Beechworth Bakery 10.30am All 

members, partners and friends welcome!  

                                  

 

 

 

                

 

 

 

                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

              
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is no Speaker for the 21st March 

AGM and March General Meeting only. 
Stewards: SIX Members will be chosen at the meeting!  

(No excuse now for not attending.)  

  
      President: Ray Fitzgerald                                                              Treasurer: Don Ridge 
                                 Phone 5447 3555                                                                              Phone 5443 1764 
                                 Email rayftz@gmail.com                                                                 Email rdigesofkara@bigpond.com 
                                      
                                         Secretary: Mike Watt Phone 5449 3925 Email secretary@probusclubofbendigo.com.au 

All correspondence addressed to The Secretary Mike Watt, Probus Club of Bendigo, PO Box 1379, Bendigo 3552 
  

WEB SITE: www.probusclubofbendigo.com.au 
Our General Meeting is held on the third Wednesday of each month, except December,  

at 10 am at the Masonic Centre Mc Ivor Rd , Bendigo 
  

Information given in this bulletin is to be kept  private and confidential and may only be 
used within the confines of Probus and shall not be used for any other purpose.   

Editor: Mike Watt  Phone 5449 3925 Email  mjwatt@dodo.com.au 

«Title» «Given_Name» «Surname» 
 
«address1» 
 
«address2» 
 

«postcode» 
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